

Community School P.S. 152 The Dyckman Valley School

January 13, 2005

Dear Don and Carter,

Our 2<sup>nd</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> grade students in the after school program at P.S.152 LOVED The Adventures of Zak! The struggles that children go through growing up transcend race, ethnicity and family make-up. Our children identified with the characters in the show and expressed that they, too, feel like giving-up sometimes. The message was powerful, yet fun and entertaining at the same time.

Considering what children are bombarded with on TV and radio, we thank you so much for helping us expose our students to positive and meaningful messages through the Arts. We hope that experiences like these will teach them how to use their own "Compass" and head toward the right direction as they grow up.

We look forward to having you back at P.S. 152 in the future.

Sincerely

Aleida Kimmel

Community School Director